

# SUTTON PARK SCHOOL

# 89 Vine Street, Mangere East, Auckland 2024 Telephone (09) 276 4560

Email: office@suttonpark.school.nz Principal: Fa'atili losua Esera

#### 24 March 2020

Nga mihi, malo e lelei, talofa lava, kia orana, bula, namaste, taloha ni, Fakalofa lahi atu, sabiadee, ola, bonjour, ni hao, welcome, konichi wa.

### **School Closure**

Today is the last day of school for the duration of the lockdown. At this stage it is for four weeks awaiting further announcements from the Prime Minister. It is unprecedented times and we all have to work together to support each other. Children will bring home some school work to do at home. Children from homes with internet connection can access their learning on-line. Your child will have login to use to access their learning.

#### **Coronavirus Virus Alert**

Thanks to those of you who have been diligent in ensuring that hygenic practices are followed at home. Good hygiene habits will greatly help our children and our community combat the Covid19 virus. We have been emphasising keeping the distance between people, no touching and revised practices to greet others.

#### Do insist to....

- i. wash hands for 20 seconds with soap before eating.
- ii. wash hands for 20 seconds with soap after going to the toilet.
- iii. not spit or share drinks.
- iv. cover their mouths when coughing or sneezing.
- v. keep their distance from others.
- vi. not put their fingers in their mouths or up their noses.

# 3 Way Conversations Postponed

These are postponed to Term 2 to avoid any possibility of the virus being spread. You will be notified at the end of this term of when these conversations will be. Thanks you for your understanding.

# **Look Out for Others**

Please be on the look-out to support those in our community who are vulnerable and in need of support. Be mindful to keep the children isolated at home with supervision. I know it will be challenging but our children's lives, your lives are too important to be complacent. Keep yourselves and your families as safe as you can. I pray that all our children will all be back when school is open again. A lot depends on what you do at home, the health practices, the communication and support of each other.

God be with you.

Maun.